Petition For Physically Inspecting OMR Sheets Allowed By Delhi HC In The Wake Of Tampering Allegations 
A petition was filed before the High Court of Delhi by 14 students who had appeared in the NEET Exam, seeking permission for physically inspecting their OMR sheets. In the case titled Muskaan Sabharwal & Ors. v. National Testing Agency(NTA) & Ors., the petitioners had claimed that on October 5, 2020, when the NTA had displayed the OMR sheets on its website, the candidates observed discrepancies between the answers marked by them and the ones actually visible on the Website. 
Moreover, a few of the candidates discovered their OMR sheets to be completely unmarked. Some other students found that their marks had changed in the amended OMR sheets displayed on October 7, 2020. Furthermore, students even noticed irregularities in the number of attempted and not attempted answers displayed on OMR sheets when compared to actual number of answers that they had attempted
Hence, due to the above mentioned problems, the 
